

# Welcome to the 2012/13 Season!

A Message from our President....

On behalf of Lucan Minor, I wish to welcome back our returning players and extend a warm welcome to our new players and families! As summer draws to and end, we begin to focus on the excitement of another fun-filled hockey season. We look forward to watching our teams develop, celebrating our successes, but more importantly, witnessing the enthusiasm as our minor hockey players step on to the ice.

Good Luck to all players and teams!!

Brian Lewis President

# **BOND OPPORTUNITIES**

Remember each player has a 3-hr or \$175 bond this season. There are many ways to work your bond off:

- Executive Members / ROSTERED Bench Staff works off a family bond.
- ❖ Team Representative attend monthly meetings and work directly with Michelle Millington as required relating to LMH's fund raising initiatives.
- Volunteer at:
  - Development Ice: Shift times will be posted soon for these bond opportunities.
  - ➤ **Ken Bailey Tournament:** October 18-21. We will be looking for volunteers to assist with the tournament.
  - ➤ Wing Night: November 3<sup>rd</sup>
  - > Picture/Apparel Night: November 5<sup>th</sup>

For these or any other upcoming chances to work off your bond, please contact Michelle Millington at <a href="mailto:fundraising@lucanminorhockey.net">fundraising@lucanminorhockey.net</a>

#### **DATES TO REMEMBER**

- Wing Night will be Saturday November 3<sup>rd</sup>. Mark your calendars and watch for additional details!
- Picture / Apparel / Pizza night takes place on Monday November 5<sup>th</sup>. Team sittings times will be forwarded to you closer to the date. Above and Beyond Promotions will be on site to take apparel orders that evening. Watch for new products!
- ❖ Elmira Poultry Products will be offered again this year! A variety of top quality products will be available. All orders will be placed on picture night with delivery two weeks following.

# **TRYOUT SCHEDULE AVAILABLE**

View the Lucan Minor Hockey web site for all of the details. A tryout fee of \$50.00 applies to any player trying for a competitive team and is due on the first night of tryouts, before the player is allowed to skate. No exceptions! Players are guaranteed a minimum of 2 tryout skates.

Any players participating on a team in a league that does not charge a gate fee (ie. Lower Lakes Girls) will have an extra charge of \$80 per family which will include a LMH Family Pass. The fee is due on the first night of tryouts, before the player is allowed to skate. If the player is not selected for a Lower Lakes team the fee will be refunded.

#### **DEVELOPMENT ICE**

We will once again be hosting Development Ice in September. As always, this program promises to be beneficial to players of all ages and a great way for ALL players to get back into the routine of hockey.

Coaches from LMH will be facilitating this program with a focus on power skating, stick and puck handling, etc. Ice will be offered based on your child's age and all Lucan Minor Hockey players are encouraged to participate.

There is a \$10 fee per session and players may attend as many sessions as offered.

Any questions may be directed to Scott Amos.

#### **LUCAN MINOR HOCKEY FAMILY GATE PASS**

Passes allow you to enter all Lucan Shamrock, Lambton Middlesex, and WOGHL Regular Season Home Games.

The cost is \$80 for a Family, \$45 Single Adult, \$60 for Seniors and \$35 for a Single Senior pass.

# **COACHING CLINIC**

LMH is hosting a D1 Re-certification Clinic on September 12<sup>th</sup>. Please contact Jim Walker for more information.

#### **CHECKING CLINIC**

This clinic is mandatory for <u>all</u> Peewee boys' players. Facilitated by TPH from London on Sept 4th from 5:30-7:50pm Classroom: 5:30-6:00pm (gym mezzanine)

Ice: 6:30-7:50pm

\$20 - Payment will be collected at the door Please contact Scott Amos for further details.

# **LUCAN IRISH Jr. "C" FAMILY PASS OFFER**

\$50 Family Pass valid for all Exhibition and 19 Regular season games. You must have a child in LMH to purchase. Please contact Wayne Hall for details <a href="mailto:wayne@lucanirish.com">wayne@lucanirish.com</a>



# **Reminders**

- ♣ The third installment of registration cheques will be deposited on September 1<sup>st</sup>, 2012.
- Don't forget to pick up your Pre-Paid family gate passes as well as your cash calendar at your first tryout or skate.
- General meetings can be attended by anyone; they are usually the second Wednesday of every month. If you have a matter that you would like to speak about, please forward a note to Julie Cooke and it will be brought to the attention of the executive and then discussed at the general meeting.

# Ken Bailey Memorial Tournament Sponsorship

Looking to support your community?
Please consider sponsoring ice during our
Ken Bailey Memorial Tournament.

For further info please contact Lori Lewis tournaments@lucanminorhockey.net

**COACHES KEYS** – If you have a key for the coaches' room, please return to Scott Amos

We are currently accepting applications for the gate & clock. High school students that are interested please contact Ruthann Hoegy 519-227-2294.

One last note regarding the LMHA gate fees: Please remember that these fees help to offset the cost of refereeing in our centre! While it may be convenient for you to use the side doors of the arena to drop your player off, please be mindful of paying the gate fee, either by going through the front gate (which we all should be doing), or going back to the gate after dropping your player off and paying the gate fee. We appreciate your adherence and respect of our gate fee policy. Family Season passes are available.

# Please visit our website at <u>www.lucanminorhockey.net</u> for up to date information

# 2012 / 2013 Lucan Minor Hockey Executive

Name	Position	Telephone	E-Mail
<b>Brian Lewis</b>	President	519-666-3777	president@lucanminorhockey.net
Cathy Burghardt-Jesson	Past President	519-225-2896	pastpresident@lucanminorhockey.net
<b>Heather Griffiths</b>	1st Vice President Registration	519-227-1622	registration@lucanminorhockey.net
Michelle Millington	2nd Vice President Fund Raising	519-666-2471	fundraising@lucanminorhockey.net
Julie Cooke	Secretary	519-227-0322	secretary@lucanminorhockey.net
Lianna Keogh	Treasurer	519-293-3119	treasurer@lucanminorhockey.net
David Landers	Ice Convener	519-227-1173	iceconvenor@lucanminorhockey.net
Scott Amos	<b>Director of Coaches</b>	519-293-3289	coaches@lucanminorhockey.net
Mike Fletcher	<b>Director of Trainers</b>	519-225-2098	trainers@lucanminorhockey.net
Jim Walker	OMHA Rep	519-227-2076	omha@lucanminorhockey.net
Natalie Lingier	OWHA Rep	519-227-1974	owha@lucanminorhockey.net
Shawn Morrison	Shamrock Rep	519-227-0170	shamrock@lucanminorhockey.net
Erin Scott	Lambton Middlesex Rep	519-227-0147	Im@lucanminorhockey.net
<b>Shawn Doerr</b>	Equipment	519-878-1551	equipment@lucanminorhockey.net